Help in Complying with the Skolnik Act

By now, every physician is likely aware that Colorado’s 2009 medical license renewal cycle is approaching. Beginning with this cycle, license renewal is additionally conditioned upon a physician’s compliance with the requirements of the Michael Skolnik Medical Transparency Act.

COPIC has received numerous inquiries from physicians and practices asking how to obtain the information required by the Act related to medical professional liability settlements, judgments, and arbitration awards, as well as actions against medical staff membership.

The most effective and efficient course of action for obtaining this information is to submit a self-query to the National Practitioner Data Bank (NPDB). The NPDB collects information on medical malpractice payments, Medicare/Medicaid exclusions, US Drug Enforcement Administration actions, and adverse licensing, clinical privileges, and professional society membership actions.

The NPDB began collecting this information effective September 1, 1990. This date corresponds to the “look-back” time span specified in the Skolnik Act modifications signed into law by Governor Ritter on March 30, 2009. Self-querying the NPDB results in two important benefits: consistency and comprehensiveness—consistency because the information is provided in a standardized, universally-recognized format, and comprehensiveness because the information is collected from all respective sources, eliminating the need for you to contact multiple sources and track those requests.

Self-querying the NPDB also lets you see firsthand the information currently on file about you. This is not unlike periodically requesting a copy of your individual credit report. Some physicians have asked if they can obtain the same information from COPIC. COPIC maintains information regarding malpractice judgments, settlements, arbitration awards, open claims, closed claims, and amounts held in reserve. 

You would need to sort through the information to determine which items you would need to include on your profile. Since the NPDB already contains all final actions and only final actions, we believe self-querying is your most effective and efficient means of obtaining this information. See page 4 for an overview of the information required by the Skolnik Act. See page 5 for step-by-step instructions on how to self-query the NPDB.
